Meeting Minutes
ILDA Board of Directors Meeting
8 January 2025

Conference Call

Members Present:  Brian Gonzalez, Roberta McHatton, Horacio Pugliese, Derek Garbos, Christopher Short

Staff Present:  Patrick Murphy (Director), David Kumpula (Secretary)

Member(s) or Staff Absent or Excused:  
Other Members:  None

Start Time: 
1:32 PM EDT

Close Time: 
2:21 PM EDT
Old Business
Safety Education:  Patrick Murphy briefly discussed his prior month's efforts providing safety education classes.  In short, all went well over the past month.  Patrick Murphy Indicated that the next 6 months of scheduling for classes including more audience scanning sessions has been completed.

NAM Conference: Brian Gonzalez briefly discussed his attendance intentions and will generally be attending to promote the lasers entertainment industry and ILDA.  

ILDA Talk Discussions:  The Board discussed several proposals that came from Richard Gonsalves and the  Awards committee as well as a suggestion from Tim Walsh suggesting using a DJ for the Lase-off session.

New Business
Awards Changes:  The Awards Committee voted on six items.  Four of which did not pass and two of which did pass.  The items that were approved include:

Judging Scoring:  Technical attribute – The group voted to remove “Technical” as a component of judging.  Going forward, judges will look at all entries in category and rank them from favorite to least favorite.  

Career Achievement Award screening: The group approved their desire to have CAA nominees to be pre-screened.  The ILDA Board, Awards Chair, and ILDA Director will be expected to perform this pre-review of nominees.

Items that didn't pass:  

Members need to be members for at least 2 years before being able to submit an entry for the ILDA awards competition.

The addition of a Youth category addition for Awards was not passed.  

Awards Submissions:  Provision of more award entries without additional charge for higher levels of memberships did not pass.  Note: Student members can enter the awards competition for a $52/annual ILDA membership.  

Motion:  Brian Gonzalez asked the Awards Committee to review and come back with recommendations that statements for nominations for CAA specifically must be sponsored by 3 or more ILDA members.  This motion was seconded by Roberta McHatton.  The motion was passed by all ILDA Board members.

Periodic ILDA Committee Membership Review:  NOTE: ITEM TO BE ADDED TO 2025 GENERAL MEETING AGENDA ** Brian Gonzalez suggested that Committee leaders should identify their associated members / voting members occasionally.  Patrick Murphy further suggested a motion that every committee report should include this information annually in their reports.  Brian countered that it should be voted on by general memberships at the next business meeting. **

Annual Conference:  Patrick Murphy indicated no changes in known dates/locations/etc.

MOTION to Close:  A motion to close meeting was made by Brian Gonzalez and seconded by Christoper Short. The motion passed by all Board members present.
